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Welcome all and good afternoon    

 

As your A2P2 person, I have a few things to say.     

 

I am glad to say that Connecticut Group Sponsors and AMIAS are strong and alive, we started 

the process of our yearly recertification in April of this year. This is a requirement of our World 

Service Office in Virginia Beach. Once we all get certified, we can continue to use the name 

Alateen in the meetings and in any event held in Connecticut. Also, our training once a year 

conducted by our Alateen Coordinator helps us all be on the same page in giving guidance to our 

teens and connects us in following our Policies and Procedures. All Alateen meetings are on 

zoom and there is no face to face meetings. This is due to the epidemic of Covid-19 worldwide.   

 

It's been a privilege to work with the World Service Office in keeping the Alateen Group 

Records updated and talking to other members from different areas. Some have different ways of 

doing things and yet we all strive to keep Alateen going for another 100 years.   

 

When I first started in my new position I immediately asked for help and how wonderful it is to 

get help and love and guidance from Al-Anon members, mentors, sponsors, and service 

sponsors. You know who you are so many thanks and virtual hugs are coming your way.    

 

Life as we know it has never been the same since the epidemic started in March. We must adapt 

to our changing world or get left out. Let's continue to wash our hands and be 6 feet apart and 

wear our masks to fight the Covid-19. By doing our part we will continue to keep our teens safe 

and give them hope for the future.  

 

Love in Service   

Respectfully submitted  

Miguel C 
 


